Instructional Standards & Procedures

Minutes
October 14, 2011

Present:
David Blessman, Bill Briare (Chair), Nora Brodnicki, James Dickinson, Lynda Graf 



(Recorder),  Renee Harber, Nick Hamel,  Cathy Hanson, Patricia McFarland, Karen 



Schneider,  Tara Sprehe, Sarah Steidl, Kelly Steigleder, Ceili Smythe (ASG)
Not present:
Rich Albers, Matthew Altman, Ariane Amstutz, Craig Anderson, Ryan Davis, Phillip King,



Elizabeth Lundy, Tammy Marino, Ellis Meuser
Guests:

James Bryant-Trerise

1. Introductions

Bill asked committee members to introduce themselves, their area  of work and areas they represent on the committee.  Went over a few logistics, for example, how the committee uses the website to post working documents and drafts.

2. ISP Appendices A, B and C

A few of our standards have conditions that result in processing that happens, for example, in Curriculum Committee meetings.  Appendices A (list of classes that cannot be challenged) and C (list of all the various grading methods for department course prefixes) came forward today for committee review.  The review consists of seeing the past two years of Curriculum Committee processing additions to those appendices.  Appendix B is a newly changed appendix that tracks all courses that may be repeated for credit in a degree program.  Appendix B used to be a listing of courses that could not be repeated once a class had been successfully completed.  There have not been any courses listed on this appendix for many years.  Last year this committee clarified and changed the appendix to track courses that can be repeated for credit in a degree program.  The courses appearing on the list are ones that are currently showing in the catalog as being able to repeat credits to satisfy a degree requirement.
Action: 
Committee accepted Appendix B and C’s revisions.  Lynda will upload them to the 


website.  Since Appendix A is tied to the Challenge Exam standard which is still in 


draft discussion, the committee wanted to be sure the final draft didn’t change the 


tracking of that appendix, so review approval will hold off until the Challenge Exam 


standard is ready to go to College Council for approval of the draft changes.
3. Challenge exam standard
James presented a second draft resulting from committee discussion last May.  Committee accepted the new language for Conditions 8, 9 and 10.  A second sentence was added to Condition 8, which reads:  Some exams (especially, for example, science labs) are difficult to set up and administer; those departments may set earlier deadlines.”  Condition #5 brought out the most discussion by committee members and no consensus has yet come forward.  Much discussion between whether to use the words “complete” or “pass.”  Also discussion about requiring residency for taking the Challenge Exam to slow down students from coming to Clackamas only to take the exam.  Committee also discussed the $10 per credit charge for taking the exam.  Discussion will continue at our November meeting.
Action:  
James will send us another draft revision.

4. Subcommittee work:
In the Challenge exam discussion, the question of residency came up.  Residency also is a requirement in the CPL standard.  A subcommittee was named to do more research into that issue and bring it back for committee discussion.  Members on it are:  James Dickinson, Renee Harber, David Blessman, Sarah Steidl, Kelly Steigleder.
5. Course Outline:

A subcommittee consisting of Nick Hamel, Nora Brodnicki and Patricia McFarland was identified to do work on the Course Outline standard. 

